MINUTES

MEETING OF THE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

Tuesday 5th March 2019 at 19:00

Present

Staff: -            

Liz Wilson – Practice Manager




Caroline Moyses

PPG Members: - 

Margaret Estlick – Chair
Alan Doherty – Vice Chair
Lesley Clayton
Liz Davies
Katie Sainsbury – Joint Secretary

Ruth Varker – Joint Secretary
Sharon Nettleton

Apologies: -


Paul Lindsay




Dr Tom Weake

Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

Paul Lindsay has resigned from the PPG via an email sent to Caroline Moyses. Caroline will write back to him acknowledging this.

We have not received any emails in the PPG account.

We welcomed Sharon Nettleton to our meeting. She is the Community Navigator for Feock Parish Council & Truro City Council. She is trying a different model for Social Prescribing Sharon is looking to promote well being rather than treating problems. The post is funded by Feock Parish Council & Truro City Council putting money into the scheme. There are 30 people identified by Carnon Downs Surgery as being at risk. They are going to be supported and sign posted. They are mainly older people, but not exclusively. They will be making use of what is already in the Community, i.e. Lunch Clubs, Coffee Clubs, Feock Transport & Volunteer drivers.
In Truro, Sharon is working with Lorraine Sharp, who is the Social Prescribing lead for our Surgery. Sharon is focusing on Hendra & Rosedale areas. Both have Residents Associations. The areas were selected for Sharon. There were people in the area who were concerned about their health. For example, there are Men’s groups – a repair cafe is one example. Cornwall College also offers courses – horticulture & a sensory garden. 

There are also Arts & Craft sessions at Hendra Hall. Make & mend for clothing. The City Inn Pub is also happy to be involved for example to host lunch & a meet up for people in the area. There is a knitting group at The Old Cheese Shop Café. A Walk & Talk session in Victoria Gardens. 

Sharon & Lorraine meet regularly to see how things are going.  If we have any more ideas, can we let Sharon know.
Feock area has a newsletter that goes to every resident & lets them know what is going on. Katie is going to put some information in our next newsletter.
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Carnon Downs PPG is having a Community Day on April 30th 2pm-5pm.

Also being promoted are Safe Spaces – for example the Surgery & Truro Park & Ride are such areas & display stickers telling people that they are such places. 

There is an open event at Truro Health Park on 14th March 10am to 2pm.

Café Chaos has now finished, so we will be able to go back to arranging coffee mornings to raise money for charity if we want to. 

Alan attended the January & February Regional PPG meetings. The next one will be in April. Other PPGs are also having Community Days. Maybe we could have something at Truro Health Park. There could be stalls for local events, such as Scouts & Guides, Bell Ringing, Flower Arranging etc.

Wastage of Medicines was discussed. The Surgery works with a Pharmacist to identify & try to reduce the amount of wastage. Maybe we could have a community event to promote this. We can have £250 to help to promote this. Some of our PPG would like to meet with the Pharmacist.
Signposting – It is early days, there have been some new staff at the Surgery. Katie is going to put something about it in the next Newsletter advising people about such things as being able to access blood tests on line & ordering repeat prescriptions.

Jennifer Cuff – is now a Salaried GP at the Surgery & will become a partner in October.

Newsletter – Katie asked that if people had something for the newsletter, they send her articles, rather than just ideas; Currently the email version is sent to around 1000 people & about 400 paper copies are printed.

We had an email from a new lady looking to join the PPG. She is 83 years old & for the moment, will receive the emails from Caroline & may attend the meetings when the evenings are lighter & the weather better.

TV in the waiting room – this is now back up & running, so we are receiving an income from it again.

Dr Paynter has now chosen the new Dermascope & it will be ordered shortly.

The Meeting closed at 20.10
Next meeting – Thursday 2nd May 2019
